
 
6929 N. Lakewood Avenue 

Tulsa, OK  74117 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE OF COPPER RETIREMENT UNDER RULE 51.333  
Copper Retirement ID No. 2019-03-A-DE 

 
September 9, 2019 
 
Carrier:    Verizon Delaware LLC, 901 Tatnall Street, Wilmington, DE 19801 
 
Contact:  For additional information on these planned network changes, please contact: 
Janet Gazlay Martin 
Director – Network Transformation 
Verizon Communications 
230 W. 36th Street, Room 802 
New York, NY 10018  
1-844-881-4693 
 
Implementation Date:  On or after September 16, 2020 
 
Planned Network Change(s) will occur at all remaining locations in the following wire centers 
in Delaware: 

Wire Center Address CLLI
ANGOLA 24180 John J. Williams Hwy., Angola, DE 19966 ANGLDEAN 
BRIDGEVILLE 134 S. Laws St., Bridgeville, DE 19933 BGVLDEBG 
CAMDEN 11 N. West St., Camden-Wyoming, DE 19934 CMDNDECD 
DOVER 124 S. State St., Dover, DE 19901 DOVRDEDV 
HOCKESSIN 1157 Old Lancaster Pike, Hockessin, DE 19707 HCKSDEHC 
HOLLY OAK 4 Silverside Rd., Holly Oak, DE 19809 HLOKDEHL 
LEWES 333 Market St., Lewes, DE 19958 LEWSDELW 
MIDDLETOWN 21 W. Green St., Middletown, DE 19709 MDTWDEMT 
MARSHALLTON 1625 Newport Gap Pike, Marshallton, DE 19808 MSTNDEMA 
NEW CASTLE 602 W. 14th St., New Castle, DE 19720 NWCSDENC 
OCEAN VIEW 57 Atlantic Ave., Ocean View, DE 19970 OCVWDEOC 
SMYRNA 26 W. Commerce St., Smyrna, DE 19977 SMYRDESM 
TALLEYVILLE 2520 Silverside Rd., Talleyville, DE 19803 TLVLDETV 
PENN ROSE 3900 Washington St., Wilmington, DE 19867 WLMGDEPR 
WILMINGTON 901 N. Tatnall St., Wilmington, DE 19801 WLMGDEWL 
WRANGLE HILL 1430 S. Dupont Hwy., Wrangle Hill, DE 19720 WRHLDEWH 

 
All of Verizon’s copper retirement notices may be viewed on Verizon’s website at 
http://www.verizon.com/about/terms-conditions/network-disclosures 
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Description of the planned network change(s): 
Verizon intends to retire the copper facilities at all remaining locations in the sixteen (16) wire 
center listed above.  Verizon has deployed or plans to deploy its fiber-to-the-premises network in 
these areas and intends to provide services over a fiber network infrastructure.  Updating our 
network from copper to fiber benefits our customers because of fiber’s resiliency and reliability, 
especially in inclement weather.  Fiber also provides our customers with expanded capabilities to 
grow with current bandwidth demands for their home or business. 
 
Description of reasonably foreseeable impact(s) of the planned change(s): 
After the retirement of the copper facilities, Verizon will: (1) no longer offer services over copper 
facilities; and (2) cease maintaining the copper facilities.  To help ensure an orderly transition, 
Verizon may require customers and interconnecting entities to migrate services off of copper 
facilities well before the copper retirement implementation date.  
 


